
North Pinellas County
Retired Educators Association

NEWSLETTERemail: npcrea@gmail.com

Coming on Sept. 12:  
SPECIAL NEEDS 

SHELTERING

Jordan Snead, Preparedness Planner at the 
Florida Department of Health, will speak to us about 
“Special Needs Sheltering” in West Central Florida.  
As Region 4 Planner for Citrus, Hardee,  Hernando, 
Hillsborough, Pasco, Pinellas, Polk, and Sumter 
counties, she provides guidance to Emergency Shelter 
managers throughout the eight-county region. 

 
To celebrate our “Back to School” meeting on 

Tuesday, Sept. 12, please wear your college colors. 
Also be prepared to share your summer travels and 
highlights for our “Oh, The Places We Have Been” 
report in our next newsletter.  

Please bring socks and underpants for donation to 
“Clothes to Kids” in Clearwater. Many young ones 
need these items to enable going back to school. 

We gather at Clearwater Country Club at 11 am; 
our lunch will be lemon-grilled chicken, scalloped 
potatoes, carrots, rolls, and ice cream sundae for 
dessert.  Please RSVP to npcrea@gmail.com by 
September 6 if you plan to attend.

On Tuesday, 
October 10, 

Danielle (Dani) Johnson will tell us about the 
various Lighthouse of Pinellas classes and programs 
to help the blind and sight-impaired lead happy and 
productive lives.     

Please wear some fun Halloween gear or some 
bright fall colors.  We’ll have Share the Wealth 
and door prizes, so don’t miss out on this fun fall 
gathering.

      Our luncheon will include stuff ed shells, a small 
salad and garlic breadstick, and an ice cream sundae 
for dessert. If you prefer, you can select the Clearwater 
Country Club salad as an alternate meal. Please RSVP 
to npcrea@gmail.com by October 4 if you plan to 
attend.
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        Phone to Mr. Eldon Weaver at 954.895.1073 

    or email to pegasus_fl @yahoo.com
    or cut out and bring to the meeting

Welcome Back to the 
new school year!

Many of our members 
have traveled around 
Florida, the United 
States and the World 
and are glad to be 
home.  Share with 
us your adventures.  
This can be done by 
completing the form 

found at our fi rst meeting on Tuesday, September 12, 
at the Clearwater Country Club, or send information 
to Mary Blackmon (email maryfairway@aol.com or 
text her at 7273480771). 

Thank You to our members who participated in 
our two “Stuff  the Bus” projects.  After lunch at 
Capogna’s Restaurant on August 2, the day teachers 
reported back to work, we  delivered school supplies 
to the Pinellas Education Foundation in Pinellas 
Park.  After breakfast at Tiff any’s Restaurant on the 
fi rst day of classes, we delivered school supplies 
to the Mattie Williams Neighborhood Center in 

Safety Harbor.  Please remember to patronize these 
two restaurants when you dine out, and please identify 
yourself as a member of NPCREA.

We are beginning the year with projects I hope you get 
involved in:
         • Record all the Volunteer Hours you provided 
this summer and get that information to Eldon 
Weaver (email pegasus_fl @yahoo.com or call him at 
9548951073) 
         • If you know a senior high school student 
interested in becoming a teacher, contact Marie Grein 
for information concerning a Senior Scholarship (email 
marie.grein@aol.com)
        • NPCREA is sad to announce that Marie Grein 
will retire as our treasurer at the end of May 2024.  If 
you are interested in becoming Treasurer for 2024-
2026, PLEASE contact Bob Stephens 
        • Once again, the FREF foundation is off ering a 
“Practicing Educator Grant.” If you know an in-service 
teacher who may need fi nancial help for a project they 
are interested in, contact Marie Grein

       The only way NPCREA grows is through your 
participation.  We off er many positions for you to get 
involved.  Interested?  See me!

From Our President:

Bob Stephens
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Blackboard Notices

...UPCOMING EVENTS
   

      Tuesday, Sept. 12, 11 am 
Back to School  (Wear your favorite college 
colors)   Bring socks, underpants, shoes, for Clothes 
to Kids.  Speaker from Florida Health Dept. on 
emergency shelters. Lunch: Lemon-grilled chicken 
and scalloped potatoes, ice cream sundae.  

      Tuesday, Oct. 10, 11 am 
Halloween (Wear fun fall colors and 
Halloween gear).  Shop jewelry made by Lighthouse 
teens. Speaker from Lighthouse of Pinellas. Lunch: 
Stuff ed shells, salad & breadstick, ice cream 
sundae. 

      Tuesday, Nov. 14, 11 am 
Salute to Veterans!  (Wear red, white and 
blue).  Bring items for Veterans Hospital care 
packs.  Our speaker has chronicled the struggle 
of returning POWs from Vietnam. Lunch: Roast 
turkey, mashed potatoes, green beans, and apple 
cobbler. 

     Tuesday, Dec. 12, 11 am
Winter Holidays (Wear your holiday gear).  
Bring toys for the Salvation Army Toy Drive. Enjoy 
Christmas music and a Naughty Elf present swap. 
Lunch: Pork tenderloin, roast potatoes, veggies, 
and ice cream sundae. 

Note: Any order may substitute the Clearwater 
Country Salad in place of the main dish.  Please 
RSVP to npcrea@gmail.com one week prior to each 
luncheon date. 

      Tuesday, September 12, will be our fi rst luncheon 
of the new school year. We are encouraging attendees 
to wear their favorite college colors or shirts to the 
luncheon. Last year it was so fun to see the diff erent 
colleges represented!

      It all begins at the Clearwater Golf Club at 11am 
on Sept. 12. Please feel free to come a few minutes 
early to socialize over an iced tea and get your 'Share 
the Wealth' tickets from Phyllis Walls if you wish to 
do so. There will be door prizes too!

      One of Dr. Suess's books is titled Oh, the Places 
You'll Go! In that vein, give some thought to some 
of the places you traveled over the summer. At the 
luncheon, there will be an opportunity to write down 
where you may have been. It's great fun to see where 
members have traveled! You may also email Mary 
Blackmon about your trip along with a picture. I 
wonder who traveled the farthest or had the most 
unusual trip?

      At the beginning of each new school year 
Clothes to Kids, a non-profi t located in Clearwater, 
provides 5 days of outfi ts for Pinellas County students 
who qualify for free and reduced lunch. We will 
be collecting children's shoes size 9 to adult 16. 
Underwear: Boys: boxers and knit XS, S, M, L and 
Men: S, M, L and XL. Girls and Young Womens: 5, 
6, 7, 8, and 9. No-Show Socks: Girls & Boys: sizes 10 
and up. Have fun shopping!

      Did you meet a new retiree of education over the 
summer? Please feel free to extend them an invitation 
to the NPCREA luncheon on Tues.,Sept. 12. You can 
even forward this Newsletter to them.

       Looking forward to seeing everyone in college 
regalia on September 12!
                                           

From Our Tech Specialist,                         
Maura Hedrich
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    Not Back to Work Luncheon
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 August 2 at Capogna’s Restaurant
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Not Back to Classes Breakfast  
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August 10 - Tiff any’s Restaurant 

        What a wonderful breakfast  we had at Tiff any’s 
Restaurant on Thursday morning, August 10, as the 
in-service teachers returned to their classrooms and 
new students. Thank you, retired teachers and other 
friends of education, for your contributions of school 
supplies for needy students.. 

       A big thank you to Rosemarie Ceraolo-
O’Donnell (photo at right) who invited her 
Countryside High School retired colleagues. We 
collected all those wonderful school supplies for 
the Mattie Williams Neighborhood Center in Safety 
Harbor to share with their students. 

Maura Hedrich





Note:  An additional $500 one-year scholarship may be awarded by 
North Pinellas County Retired Teachers Association if an applicant 
is approved for an FREF scholarship in 2024. 
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Please add this page to your 
2023-2024 Member Directory:

Rick Amstutz
3409 Hyde Park Drive
Clearwater, FL 33761
727.983.9885
fl astutzr@gmail.com

Judy Kaser
New Address:
8664 Westpoint Drive
Galloway, OH 43119

Marcia Lork
Phone: 727.596.3884

Linda Royer
876 Crestridge Circle
Tarpon Springs, FL 34688
lcroyer11@icloud.com

Doris R. Watters
456 Winding Willow Drive
Palm Harbor, FL 34683
727.359.3353
wattersdr@gmail.com

Richard V. Werling II
1194 Angle Road
Dunedin, FL 34698
727.739.4449
rvwer@msu.com
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NPCREA LEADERS FOR 2023-24
   
Pකඍඛඑඌඍඖග     B඗ඊ Sගඍ඘ඐඍඖඛ
Vඑඋඍ-Pකඍඛඑඌඍඖග    Sඐඉක඗ඖ Oජඊඝඖ

    Tකඍඉඛඝකඍක     Mඉකඑඍ Gකඍඑඖ
Rඍඋ඗කඌඑඖඏ Sඍඋකඍගඉකඡ   Mඉකඡ Bඔඉඋඓඕ඗ඖ
C඗කකඍඛ. Sඍඋකඍගඉකඡ   Mඉකඋඑඉ L඗කඓ
Tඍඋඐ S඘ඍඋඑඉඔඑඛග    ඕඉඝකඉ Hඍඌකඑඋඐ
Mඍඕඊඍකඛඐඑ඘     Cඐඍකඡඔ G඗඗ඌ
Pඉගක඗ඖඉඏඍ     Rඑඋඓ P඗඘ඍ
V඗ඔඝඖගඍඍක Sඍකඞඑඋඍඛ   Eඔඌ඗ඖ Wඍඉඞඍක
Hඑඛග඗කඑඉඖ/Nඍඟඛඔඍගගඍක   Mඉකඡ Bඔඉඋඓඕ඗ඖ

Email Address:  npcrea@gmail.com
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